






Treasurer’s Report 
 

The annual accounts and financial statements have been prepared 
using applicable Accounting Standards and have been examined by 
an Independent Examiner, in accordance with the Charity 
Commissioners’ requirements. My thanks go to Malcolm White who 
offered his services to examine the accounts.  Malcolm has also 
agreed to examine the accounts next year. 
 
Usable Income for the year totalled £11688.07, which consists of 
membership fees, Gift Aid, bank interest and subscriptions for last 
year’s Xmas tea. Expenditure was £13167.78, resulting in a shortfall 
of £1479.71. Expenditure included the payment for the Xmas tea.  
This loss was planned as we wanted to reduce the current account 
reserves.  £5398.28 of the expenditure was paid to the central u3a to 
cover TAT membership and the fees for the TAM magazine.  Current 
reserves stand at about £17,242 in the bank and building society, of 
which about £2,750 is committed to various group expenses and 
£4320 is committed to T&T expenses.  I would not want to see the 
reserves drop any lower, hence we have increased membership fees 
from £12.50 to £15 this year.   The financial situation will be 
reviewed during the year and a decision will be made regarding the 
following years fee. 
 
Group and theatre and travel activities have been vibrant this year. 
 
New class fees, excluding Theatre & Travel, totalled £14,110.61 

with expenses of £11551.83.  Including bf from 22/23, there is is 

a net balance of £2749.14 which will be carried forward into 
2024/5.  Thank you to all group coordinators for good 
management of their finances.  Please continue to check the 
current costs of halls (with Susan or me) before working out 
term fees.  Any groups with money left will retain this balance. 
 
Theatre and Travel trips are flourishing.   Thanks to Chris Duffy 
and her team for the hard work they put into it. T&T received 



£29507.00 and spent £28087.82.  The T&T account remains 
healthy at £4317.27 at the end of the year. 
 
 
Many more people are now paying their class and T&T fees 
via BACS.  This seems to be working well and eliminates our 
need to bank cheques in the bank or PO.   
 
About 300 people have renewed using the automatic renewal 
via Paypal.  This is encouraging, as it eliminates a lot of work 
for John and me in processing renewal forms and cheques.  
Paying via the Paypal interface does not mean having to have 
a Paypal account, as you can use a credit card as well. The 
use of BACS for paying membership fees has also risen.  This 
is fine for new members, but we would encourage renewing via 
the automated PayPal route. 
 
 
 
 


